

Dear PATH members,

#### Thank you for reading **PATH Connects**!

We have had an exciting and action-packed Term 3 and we could not have done it without the continued support of PATH members — thank you, parents!

We are thrilled to share that we have introduced a new PATH T-shirt in navy blue. Be sure to check out the details in this issue of our newsletter.

As we gear up for Term 4, let us take a moment to look back at all the exciting activities that PATH members have participated in during Term 3!

# P4 Art Museum-based Learning (8 - 19 July 2024)

Do you know the history behind the Former Supreme Court and City Hall, which make up the current National Gallery? Do you know who is the painter of the gibbons on the back of Singapore's \$50 note? These are just a few of the interesting facts our PATH members discovered while chaperoning our P4 students on their Art Museum-based Learning journey at the National Gallery. While ensuring the students' safety and well-being, PATH members also learned about two captivating artworks depicting Singapore's changing landscape. It was an eye-opening experience for the children and adults alike!











### Racial Harmony Week (16 - 18 July 2024)

Racial Harmony Week provided a vibrant, educational experience for the students. Our PATH volunteers facilitated traditional games, like zero-point, five stones, and *chapteh*, that bridged generations through play. A popular Henna art booth and a *Kahoot!* quiz are popular activities that deepened students' understanding of cultural diversity. The celebration highlighted the importance of unity, respect and mutual understanding among different races, making it a memorable and successful event for students and PATH members.















### EL Alive! Week (29 Jul - 2 Aug 2024)

English Language Alive!: "Our Stories, Our Dream" was a lively celebration, with PATH leading two engaging booths: Bookmark Designing and Star Making. At the Bookmark Designing booth, students creatively expressed their dream professions on their personalised bookmarks. At the Star Making booth, students folded paper stars, which were featured in the school's 70th Anniversary celebrations. PATH members also helped to display class kites around the school, adding a colourful touch to the event. This three-day celebration fostered creativity, storytelling, and community spirit among students, parents and teachers!













# Ground-Up Initiative@Lorong Chancharu (27 Jul 2024)

On the vibrant morning of 27 July, our Health and Peer Support Champions participated at an event organised by Ground-Up Initiative (GUI). The day began with a student-led warm-up session, followed by an ice-breaking session to foster bonds between Mee Tohians and GUI volunteers. The energising dance, *Dance of the Nation share* by Active SG team, was the highlight of the day! GUI also hosted a tour on sustainability for our students, demonstrating homegrown initiatives like turning food waste into fertilizer. The participants enjoyed Uncle Lee's craftsmanship workshop. The event ended with heartfelt thanks to volunteers, staff, and Mee Toh's principal and teachers!













### National Day Celebration (8 Aug 2024)

During the National Day Celebration, in a delightful twist, our team of PATH parents took on the roles of professional photographers and photo printers, working tirelessly to capture precious moments for the children. The response was overwhelming, with excited kids lining up to get a high-quality photo with their friends. Our dedicated parent volunteers had even "worked overtime" to print every last photo, making sure no child was disappointed! In addition, 9 vibrant and interactive ATM game booths were set up at the ISH, offering endless fun and excitement. The kids could not get enough of the colourful games as they dove into the playful atmosphere with enthusiasm!













# Teacher's Day Celebration (29 Sep 2024)

"It's time to show our L O V E, It's time to say T Y V M, You give us your best, You help us succeed, Let us be best friends."



These lyrics were adapted from the performance put up by 25 PATH volunteers and 20 children at this year's Teachers' Day celebration! With big smiles and lots of hearts, they showed their appreciation to the teachers who had made school such a safe and happy place. From planning and rehearsing to crafting gifts, the PATH team truly made the day special. Huge thanks to everyone who helped make this celebration one to remember!













### **Recycling Corner**

Our recycling corner has gotten a fresh new look, thanks to updated signages created by a former Mee Toh student. Inspired by her parent who is a dedicated PATH member, the exstudent wanted to give back to her alma mater. With these eye-catching additions, students are now better able to sort their recyclables. Earlier this year, Mee Toh School won the Sembwaste Green Recycling Mark (Gold) — a proof that these efforts are making a real difference. We are excited to keep the momentum going!













#### **New PATH Shirt!**



Exciting news for all PATH members!

While many of you are familiar with the classic white PATH polo shirt, we are thrilled to announce the launch of our new navy blue PATH polo shirt!

Starting from 29 August 2024, all PATH members participating in school recess activities and major events are required to wear either the new navy blue PATH shirt or the original white shirt.





The new navy blue polo shirt offers enhanced comfort and durability, and is available for purchase at \$18.

For fans of the classic white polo shirt, limited stock is still available.

To place your order, submit your request here: <a href="http://tinyurl.com/2024MTSPATHPurchase">http://tinyurl.com/2024MTSPATHPurchase</a>.



#### **2024 VOLUME 3**

#### **PATH Activities for Term 4**

Check out the upcoming activities as we enter Term 4. Do keep a lookout for registration details which will be shared in the "MTS PATH Broadcast" Telegram channel. We look forward to you joining us!

- 16 19 Sep: P4 Outdoor Education Neighbourhood Walk
- 20 Sep: Mid Autumn Celebration
- Nov: P6 Swimsafer
- Nov: Deepavali Celebration
- 13 Nov: P1 PATH Parents Recruitment (afternoon event)
- 13 Nov: PATH Year-End Gathering (evening event)



#### **PATH EXCO 2024 SAYS**





Front Row (L to R): **Soh Jian Da** (Member), **Catherine Low** (Mentor), **Loo Bee Seng** (Advisor), **Ang Yen Leng** (Chairperson), **Cindy Tan** (Mentor), **Claire Li** (Vice-Chairperson)

Back Row (L to R): **Nicole Tan** (Vice-Secretary), **Mandy Pang** (Member), **Yvonne Ng** (Secretary), **Maggie Lim** (Vice-Chairperson), **Chong Yi Mei** (Vice-Treasurer), **Velary Koh** (Treasurer), **Helen Ho** (Member).

If you would like to sign up as a PATH member, you may access this link, https://tinyurl.com/PATH-registration, or scan the QR code. We look forward to your registration.



Check out past volumes of PATH Connects at Mee Toh School website: under "Parent Support Group (PATH)".

Brought to you by PATH EXCO 2024 13 Sep 2024